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International Confederation of Associations for Pluralism in Economics
ICAPE REPORT 1

October 17, 2006

Dear Directors, Observers, and other Board Members,


The transfer of ICAPE from John Harvey and Texas Christian University to me and University of Missouri-Kansas City (UMKC) is almost completed.  After a lot of work, I am now in a position to issue a report to the Board of ICAPE.  First I would like to say that running ICAPE, even after I have allocated the web site to Martha Starr and the organizing of the 2007 conference to Rob Garnett, takes up a lot of my time.  As a result, I have been late doing things, such as sending out renewal letters or putting together a report for the Board.  Most significantly, I have not had the time to figure how to get ICAPE registered as a Missouri corporation and all that jazz.  So we are in a legal pickle.  Dealing with this legal problem will take a lot of my time—probably more time than I have.  So if anybody who knows how to deal with this stuff could help me out, I would gladly appreciate it.
Rob and I talked things over and we agreed that if the Board approves we would continue our roles as Director and Secretary for 2007.
Finally, you can and should make this report available to members of your organizations.  The only way to get economists interested in pluralism is to get them to see what ICAPE is doing.

If you have any queries about ICAPE, any suggestions about what ICAPE should be doing, any criticisms about my work as Acting Director please let me know.
Fred Lee

Acting Director

ICAPE
Financial Report
I inherited $6,144.79 from John Harvey.  ICAPE income from January to the present is $2,295.80 ($945.80 membership fees and $1350.00 conference fees); ICAPE expenditures from January to the present is $2,317.45.  Current bank balance is $6,657.79.
Membership Report
Beginning in late August, renewal letters were sent to every one of the 39 organizations that appeared on the ICAPE Associates list inherited from John Harvey (with the exception of Home Rule Globally for which I could not find an address for).  I also sent new subscription letters to another 18 organizations.  Included with each letter were payment options—check or credit card.  As a result, the current paid-up membership of ICAPE is the following:

Association d’Economie Politique – 1 director

Association for Evolutionary Economics (AFEE) – 3 directors
Association for Georgist Studies (AGS) – 1 director
Association for Institutional Thought (AFIT) – 1 director
Cambridge Journal of Economics – 1 director
Economists for Peace and Security – 1 observer
French Association for the Development of Keynesian Studies – 1 director

Institute for Institutional and Social Economics (IISE) – 1 observer
International Journal of Development Issues – 1 observer

Latin American Center of Social Ecology – 1 observer
Progressive Economics Forum – 1 director

Society for the Advancement of Behavioral Economics (SABE) – 1 observer
Union for Radical Political Economics (URPE) – 1 director 
I am not clear why other associations and journals have not renewed their subscriptions or have not subscribed to ICAPE.

Activities Report
Starting with the Allied Social Science Association (ASSA) Meeting.  The booth has been arranged and paid for.  Hence all of you as members of ICAPE can place material at the booth—but please let me know before hand what and how much you would like to display.  I have sent out a request for people to staff the booth during the ASSA, but so far no responses.  I will send it out again shortly.  As noted in the Heterodox Economics Newsletter 31 (see below), ICAPE is contributing to the Association for Social Economics (ASE) reception.  In addition, on Thursday January 4, from 2.30 to 4.00 pm, I will hold an informal meeting in the Engelberg Room at the Swissotel for anybody who wants to come and talk about issues that ICAPE might engage with.  This will be advertised in my Newsletter.  Finally, the ICAPE Board meeting will be held on Saturday January 6 in Rob Garnett’s room at the Embassy Suites from 1.00 – 2.00 pm.  If you want any particular items on the agenda please send them to Rob (r.garnett@tcu.edu).
Recently there has been an extended discussion about Union for Radical Political Economics, Associations for Evolutionary Economics, and engagement with the ASSA.  I briefly mentioned that ICAPE could play a part in terms of representing all the concerned organizations when dealing with the ASSA.  This discussion is found in the Heterodox Economics Newsletter 33.  It may be something that the Board would like to discuss at the Board meeting. 
Soon to go to the printers is the volume from the 2003 ICAPE Conference:  “Future Directions for Heterodox Economics” edited by John Harvey and Robert Garnett.  All that is holding it up is a forward from me, which I hope to do in the next few days.
Finally, concerning publicity, I have made use of my Newsletter to advertise the ICAPE 2007 Conference as well as its activities at the ASSA:
On Thursday, January 4, at 6:30 pm in the Swissotel Grand Ballroom I and II the ASE is holding its plenary session and invites all heterodox economists and economists interested in pluralism to attend. The speaker is Prof. John M. Gowdy of Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute and the title of his presentation is "Behavioral Economics and Sustainability." For more on John Gowdy see: http://www.rpi.edu/~gowdyj/. After the presentation, there will be a reception sponsored by ASE and ICAPE. I hope all of you that are planning to attend the ASSA meeting will come to the plenary and stay for the reception—I would like to meet you.

ICAPE is undertaking its annual membership drive. Letters have been sent to various organizations asking them to renew their membership or have been invited to become a member. If you would like to have your organization/group become an ICAPE associate, please let me know and I will send a letter inviting them to join. In addition, its informational web page has been extensively redesigned and includes both its activities and sketches of its member associates (www.icape.org). Take a look at it—you might find it interesting. In addition, ICAPE sponsors a cooperative booth at the ASSA meetings and this booth needs volunteers to staff it. The booth is the perfect place for the various heterodox organizations/groups that are ICAPE associates to display information about themselves and have books etc. for sell. The booth is also a great place to meet other economists with interest in pluralism in economics. If you want to volunteer for staffing the booth, please fill out the attached form and return it to me. Also if you want to have material etc. displayed at the booth, please tell so that I can plan the booth. Finally, there is the upcoming ICAPE Conference on Economics Pluralism for the 21st Century. The Call for Papers is found below.

Rob and Martha have also engaged in ‘advertising’ ICAPE.

Conference Report
Since Spring 2006, the conference organizing committee (Al Campbell, Wilfred Dolfsma, Edward Fullbrook, Rob Garnett, Neva Goodwin, John Henry, Mary King, Fred Lee, Ed McNertney, Judith Mehta, Erik Olsen, and Martha Starr) has been actively planning ICAPE’s second international conference, “Economic Pluralism for the 21st Century,” to be held at the University of Utah, June 1-3, 2007.  The call for papers is available at www.icape.org <http://www.icape.org/> ; a full list of plenary topics and speakers is available at http://www.icape.org/plenary.htm <https://mailssl.is.tcu.edu/exchweb/bin/redir.asp?URL=http://www.icape.org/plenary.htm> .

We expect this conference to be larger and even more diverse (geographically and intellectually) than the 2003 ICAPE conference in Kansas City.  Paper and panel proposals have already arrived from scholars in the U.S., Italy, Denmark, Germany, China, Ireland, UK, Belgium, and Colombia.  Many more are expected to arrive between now and the January 15 proposal deadline.

Finally, the organizers have undertaken an active fundraising campaign to support travel to the conference by economics Ph.D. students and scholars outside the U.S.  Funds have been generously contributed by heterodox economics associations, research institutes, and graduate and undergraduate economics departments – all major stakeholders in ICAPE’s efforts to promote pluralism in economic scholarship and education. 

Rob Garnett

Web Site Report
In February, the ICAPE website moved from Texas Christian University (which graciously hosted it since its inception) to a commercial website provider. Its content was thoroughly overhauled, and web links to homepages of ICAPE associates were updated. The call for papers for the 2007 conference was posted on the site in July. Thus far, the new website has had over 1,500 hits.

Martha Starr         
